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FLOOD FUDDLE 
Flood Fuddle on September 7th will be the same as last year. An-

yone who wants a pizza could you please give your order to the 

Griffiths family sometime before Friday the 7th Tel: 01335 

346573- Please bring your own drink. Start meeting in the 

bottom of the village after 5pm. Pizzas hopefully 6.30– 7.00pm 

See you there!! 

August Diary 

4 Village "Hog Roast" at Church Farm from 3.30pm 

5 Church - Holy Communion at 10.30am 

Flowers - Mrs Brown & Mrs Broughton 

8 Whist Drive, Village Hall 8pm 

8 Blue box and blue bag collection 

9  Get Together Club – trip to Thoresby Hall 

12 Chapel Service at 2.30pm –preacher will be Mrs. Anne Parkinson 

15 WI- Outing to be decided 

15 Green bin collection 

19 Church – Family Service at 10.30am 

22  Blue box and blue bag collection 

23 Get Together Club-Melanie 

26 Chapel Service at 11am – preacher will be Sister Merle Wilde 

27 August- 3 September Get Together Club- Holiday Cricket St Thomas 

27 Village Garage Sale and Scarecrow Competition from 9am 

29 Safer Neighbourhood Policing Meeting 7.30pm at Bradbourne 

29 Green bin collection 
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September Diary 

2 Church - Holy Communion at 10.30am 

Flowers - Mrs James & Mrs Hulland 

2 Archive Films in Village Hall at 2.30 pm 

5 Blue box and blue bag collection 

7 Flood Fuddle 5pm onwards, at the bottom of the village  

8 Chapel – Annual Cycle Ride from 10am to 6pm 

11Joint Playing Field Committee 7pm village Hall 

11 Parish Council Village Hall  7.30pm 

12 Whist Drive, Village Hall 8pm 

12 Green Bin collection 

16 Church – Family Service at 10.30am 

19 WI- Annie Marston about animal natural healing. 

19 Blue box and blue bag collection 

20 Get Together Club- Chester Tour 

23 Chapel Family Service 11am 

26 Green Bin collection 
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CHAPEL NEWS 

At Kniveton Chapel there are some service dates which will not follow the normal pattern 
during September and October.  On 9th September there will not be a service here in 
Kniveton as we are attending a special service at our sister chapel in Tissington.  There will 
be a morning family service as usual on 23rd September.   

Dates for your diary.  Our Harvest Festival this year will be held on 14th October in the 
evening, at 6.30 pm, and the traditional Harvest Auction will be held, as usual, in the 
chapel on the following day, the 15th October.  Of course, our Auctioneer will be none other 
than the renowned David Bott.  An evening of fun and laughter is guaranteed.  We hope to 
see many of you on both days. 

Looking ahead to November, and more about this next month, please put the 25th 
November in your diaries.  We will again be blessing the Christmas Shoe Boxes on that day 
at 11 am, and trust that you will again support this very worthwhile project.  We are 
proposing to hold this particular service in the Village Hall but will confirm this later, and 
hope that children from the school and village will be able to take part.  Look out for more 
information in the next edition of the magazine. 

The Chapel will be open on 8th September for the annual cycle ride.  This is the first time 
we have been part of this event, and we will welcome cyclists between the hours of 10 am 
and 6 pm.  If you have never seen inside the chapel but would like to do so, this is an 
opportunity for you pop in, even if you are not cycling but walking, or even driving.  
Welcome!! The Chapel Stewards. 

LOVE FOOD HATE WASTE OVER SUMMER 
Food lovers are being urged to visit a website which features tasty tips for using leftover 
food when having get-togethers over the summer. Derbyshire County Council is urging 
families to make use of tasty food or leftovers already stocked in cupboards, fridges or 
freezers over the summer months. Councillor John Allsop, cabinet member for technology 
and recycling, said: “We’re urging people to check out our website full of great ideas on 
how to prepare meals using leftover food.” 
Some of the recipes you’ll find include: 
 A Quick Use-Up Pizza using leftover cheese and any favourite toppings you might 

have in the fridge.  
 Olive Tapenade Toasts which turns leftover bread into something more interesting.  
 Crispy Chicken Skewers which use a crispy coating made from leftover cheese and 

breadcrumbs made from slightly old bread.  
For full recipes – and other great ideas for cutting down on food waste – go to the Love 

Food Hate Waste page of Derbyshire Council Council’s website at 

www.derbyshire.gov.uk/lovefoodhatewaste The recipes are in the “related documents” 

section near the bottom of the page under the title “recipes for special get-togethers”. For 

lots more recipes for all occasions visit www.lovefoodhatewaste.com Every month UK 

households each throw away an average £50 worth of food that could have been eaten. 

Wasting food also harms the environment and contributes to climate change  

http://www.derbyshire.gov.uk
http://www.lovefoodhatewaste.com
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KNIVETON PARISH COUNCIL 

 
The Parish Council met on Tuesday 17th July 2012 and the following items were discussed. 
 
Litter – Thanks expressed to Cllrs Howe and Bradbury and John Goodall for their work in 
collecting litter. 
Parish Field - An issue had been raised concerning the use of the field by the School’s 
Parents’ association for a summer fair.  The Parish Council was of the opinion that in view 
of the exceptionally wet weather which had necessitated the cancellation of many local 
and national events, it was ill-advised of the Parents’ Association to go ahead with the 
summer fair.  Conscious of the new agreement re usage of the field by the school it was 
agreed that the matter would be discussed at the JPF Committee Meeting on 11th 
September and procedures drawn up to formalise usage outside school hours by any 
parties. 
Code of Conduct –The Parish Council is required to adopt a new code of conduct.  As the 
legislation has been somewhat rushed, there are still a number of issues which are 
evolving.  To this end it was agreed that the Parish Council would formally adopt the DDDC 
Model Code of Conduct. 
Standlow Lane - Concern continues re the need for appropriate signage to indicate the 
narrowness of Standlow Lane.  The problem of inappropriate use and speed causing a 
widening of the route and damage and erosion of residents’ land is likely to be 
exacerbated by the proposed demolition of two properties and the piling of one other at 
Standlow Lane development 
Speeding - As yet, no volunteers have come forward to undertake radar-gun 
training.  Informed by PCSO Cleveley that there may be a possibility that the Bakewell 
based Mobile Police Station van could be employed in monitoring speeding vehicle 
through Kniveton. 
Footpaths – Clearance work on the footpath from James’ Lane to Longrose Lane has been 
completed successfully and to a high standard by staff and students from the Parkwood 
Centre.   Once again councillors recorded their thanks and  appreciation to the team and 
to Barry Wibberley for his help and support. 
Planning – The Parish Council raised no objections to the following applications: 
Erection of agricultural worker’s dwelling at Winn Farm 
Formation of chimney to side extension at Lark Rise  
  
Next Meetings  

Tuesday 11th September at 7.30 pm  
   (commencing with Joint Playing Field Committee Meeting at   

 7.00 pm) and Tuesday 20th November at 7.45 pm 
 
Mike Severn 
Clerk to the Parish Council 
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The New Rector 
As some of you may know, we have a new rector, the Revd Joanne Whitehead, who will 
start with us in September. Here's some background information:  
Jo Whitehead was born and brought up in rural villages in the Sedgefield area in County 
Durham, trained as a Primary School Teacher, with appointments in Hull East Yorkshire 
and Weston on Trent in Derbyshire and has also served as a School Governor. Since Ordi-
nation Jo has been Assistant Curate at the Church on Oakwood Derby for 3 years, which is 
a Local Ecumenical Partnership with Anglican, Methodist, United Reformed Church and 
Roman Catholic denominations and she is now completing her time as Curate at St. 
Mary’s Church in the Benefice of Boulton, Alvaston in Derby.  During her time in Derby-
shire Jo has been a Parish Administrator, voluntary Police Chaplain based at Cotton Lane 
Police Station in Derby, a voluntary Hospital Chaplin at the DRI within the A&E depart-
ment.  Jo also serves as a Vocations Advisor and is part of the Vocations team for the Der-
by Diocese. 
Jo is  41 years old and is married to Chris they have two children Jack who is 16 and Isabel 
11 years, as a family they enjoy walking, cycling and spending time with family and 
friends. Jo has a great love of music and is a trained singer and since moving to Derby has 
sung with the Rolls Royce Ladies Choir and Derby Bach Choir. The Parish Representatives 
are of a mind that Jo meets the requirements expressed in the Parish Profile, with experi-
ence in all age ministry, a rural background, and work within the Mission Action Plan. We 
also were impressed by Jo’s sense of humour and her ability to enter easily into conversa-
tions both during informal visits and in the formal interview situation.   We pray that God 
will bless the Revd. Jo Whitehead and the work and witness of the five Parishes as we en-
ter a new chapter within the life of our Benefice.   

Manchester Catherdral Choristers Visit  
In July we were lucky enough to enjoy a visit from the Manchester Cathedral Choristers, 
who brought 12 of their pupils to work with Class 3 in school, then give a short concert in 
the church. The children 
are seriously talented, 
ranging from 8 to 13 
years old. 2 of them 
talked about the instru-
ment they played, how 
it worked & what it cost 
before playing a so-
lo piece. The choristers 
then sang several songs 
on their own before 
joining with the school 
to sing a couple of songs 
they all knew. It was 
lovely to hear such 
beautiful singing in the 
church. 
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Whereas every care is taken to ensure unprejudiced and accurate reports, the Editor can accept no 

responsibility for unintentional errors or views of the contributors. 

KNIVETON GARAGE SALE AND SCARECROW 

COMPETITION 

MONDAY 27TH AUGUST 2012 

As in on previous years the Annual All Village Garage Sale will be 

taking place on Monday 27th August commencing at 9am. To take part place a table outside 

your property and sell as you wish. There will be a charge of £5 per stall which will be 

collected during the day by June or David Holman. This money will be donated to church 

funds. 

Please be aware that there will be a great number of visitors around the village that day 

and be a little more security conscious than usual. 

The Scarecrow competition will be taking place the same day. To take part in this please 

register your scarecrow with June or David Holman before the day and then place your 

scarecrow in a prominent position by 10am. There are cash prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd places, 

kindly donated by Peak Waste. The theme of the scarecrows will be the Olympics, so that 

gives you plenty of scope.  

Email : cromdh@hotmail.co.uk  

Tel : 01335 300808 

The Revd Jo Whitehead, Assistant Curate of Boulton, 
Diocese of Derby, has been appointed Rector of Hulland, 
Atlow, Kniveton, Bradley and Hognaston in the same 
Diocese.   

Mrs Whitehead will be instituted on Wednesday, 19th 
September, 2012 at 7.30 pm at Christ Church, Hulland by 
the Bishop of Derby and inducted by the Archdeacon of 
Derby.    

ANNOUNCEMENT- From:  The Bishop of Derby’s Office 
 Date: 5th July, 2012 
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ARCHIVE FILMS OF KNIVETON AND DISTRICT 

A DVD compilation of old cine films of life in Kniveton and the surrounding areas is to be 
shown at 2.30 pm on Sunday 2 September in the village hall. The films include the celebra-
tions in Kniveton of King George V Silver Jubilee in 1935, with shots of many children who 
may still be living in Kniveton, and scenes of village life in 1962. If you have lived in or near 
Kniveton for many years, or are a more recent resident and interested in the history of the 
village, please come along. There will be a small charge of £1 for adults, free for children, 
as a contribution towards the expenses of The Media Archive for Central England, which 
has collected the films and made them available for viewing. Refreshments will be served 
and a raffle held. If you would like more information, then phone 01335 344 809. Do come 
and bring your friends – no need to book. 

A Big Thank You 

After all the rain storms we’ve had in June/ July this year I kept thinking there was some-

thing missing. Then I realised that it was that the brook had not run over and flooded the 

road in the bottom of the village. Although they don’t live at The Old Hall any longer, I 

think that through the pages of the ‘Newsletter’ we should say a big thank you to Ian and 

Angie Gascoyne for letting the Council dig up their lawn and clean out the culvert which 

has stopped a lot of the flooding problem. They didn’t live in the village all the long but 

one act has certainly made a difference. The only down side to not having the water out in 

the bottom of the village is we no longer have Pam Stafford and the Griffiths family out 

there, brushing the sludge away in their Wellingtons that have flowers painted on them! 

Dave Bott  

October 5th  HARVEST SUPPER 

Anyone wanting tickets please get in touch with John and 

Nancy. These tickets are in great demand so be early 

ordering Tel: 344166 

We welcome people to the Whist Drives, only £1.50. 

including tea and refreshments. Starting 8pm, second 

Wednesday in the month. These are held in Kniveton 

Village Hall 
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RED LION KNIVETON 
Wednesday Evenings   Steaks  £6.95, Mixed Grill   £9.25 
Thursday Evenings    Curry                 £5.95  
Friday Evenings    Fish, chips and mushy peas  £6.50 
Sunday Traditional Sunday Roast, Homemade Yorkshire Pudding,  
   fresh vegetables and Derbyshire meat      £7.25 

Until Monday 27th August 

We will be open for breakfast baps, tea and 
coffee on August Bank Holiday. 

01335 345554 

The Red Lion is changing hands 
 

THE RED LION @ KNIVETON, ASHBOURNE DE6 1JH 
TEL: 01335 345554 

Country Pub and Dining               
Real Ales                 Beer Garden 

 

 RE OPENING ON   
 Thursday 30th August 2012 

 
Tues:    Ham, Egg & Chip Night 2 for £8    Served 6pm – 9pm 
Wed:   Pie Night 2 for £9                                Served 6pm – 9pm 
Wed – Sat:   Lunch For a Fiver        Served 12noon – 2.30pm 
Sun Lunch:      Traditional Roasts from £8          Served 12noon – 4pm     
Thurs – Sat:    Dinner menu           Served 6pm  – 9pm           

  

New hosts Bridget & Matthew Welcome You 
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man 

ABOUT 

THE 

HOUSE 

GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

FLAT PACK ASSEMBLY 

SHEDS BUILT TO ANY SIZE 

CALL PAUL 301108 
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Class 2 at Kniveton School have been finding out all about the Olympic Games. We finished 
our topic  by writing some Olympic Poetry. 

Sailing is a tricky sport                                                                  

You need to move around a lot 

As fast as the wind 

You might fall in and get soaked if your not 
careful 

It makes lots of waves and splashes  

You need to be able to swim to sail 

          By Jake and Ben. 

   

Twelve contestants all fit to win, 

But the crowd is making such a din, 

The gun goes and the all is silent, 

But then one falls and the crowd makes a ri-
ot, 

Then he gets up and runs some more, 

He wins the race by the length of an Oar 

When he gets a gold medal as his Prize 

He holds the gleaming Olympic torch up 
high. 

              By Alex and Ethan 

 

 

She twists she turns 

She lifts her self off the ground  

She believes she can do it 

Everyone cheers 

You can do it 

If she makes a mistake 

She starts again 

She is my dream gymnast. 

            By Phillipa 

Gleaming sparkling swords 

 Making such a din 

 Hitting fighting 

 Who’s going to win? 

Maybe a champion 

Or maybe a failure 

Who’s going to win?  

Fencing in the Olympic Arena 

       By Oliver and Charlie 

 

I walked nervously to the starting line, 

Hearing loud cheers from the crowd it’s my 
time to shine 

I felt butterflies flying around in my tummy 

I really wanted a hug from my mummy 

Then I hear the gun sounding go  

I started to run  

Everyone was cheering for me 

In the end I came first .  

            By Shannon and Rachel 

 

Start running 

Be proud 

Time to shine 

On your marks 

Get set go!!! 

Sprinting fast 

Nothing to worry about 

Nearly there  

Finished! 

  By Lissy 
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 The diver stood on the platform 

Shivering with fear as he slowly walked to 
the edge Of the platform 

He triple somersaulted and plunged into the 
deep Blue water . 

He landed, the crowd cheered he sent rip-
ples to  

The edge of the pool.  

He was standing on the first podium and the 
crowd 

Where screaming and the diver was wearing 
a Gold medal.  

             By Jasmine 

 

The torch comes  

8,000 miles 8,000 people 

70 days that is a while 

8,000 holes that is a fact 

Scorching flame 

Red and orange 

Going fast 

Here ends 

The poem     

    By Daniel 

 

As bright as stars 

As hot as fire 

Like a burning house 

On fire 

8,000 people carry through  

Uk and Greece 

With pride and grace 

For you 

       By Lucie and Flora 

The Olympic torch came passing through 

The everlasting crowd 

Everywhere it travels 

Its flame still burns  

And will always be amazing   

    By Georgia 

 

The javelin soars through the air 

As sharp as a tiger’s tooth 

It gets caught by the wind 

It goes flying,  

But it doesn’t end there,  

Fatima sees the Queen  

          By Max and Oliver 

 

The Olympic Torch came passing through  

The everlasting crowd 

We saw the hot fire 

In the air 

It was wonderful  

It was amazing! 

      By Symi 

 

Scorching hot, 

Golden glistening 

Burning flames  

It is the Olympic torch 

Rushing through the stadium  

With the crowd cheering 

         By Matthew 
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She swirls and twists 

 She didn’t know what to do 

 Her heart is pounding 

 As fast as it has ever been 

The crowd is roaring  

The bell rang  

It was the end  

She fell to the ground  

Had she done well  

Or had she failed? 

        By Gracie 

 

Tennis 

 

It was match point 

I served 183 mph 

He got it back 

I was so nervous! 

Then he smashed it 

High in the air 

I whacked it! 

Then the match was won 

I knew my career had begun 

          By James 

OTHER SCHOOL NEWS 

We are extremely proud to share with you all the results of our 
recent church inspection. The Inspector looked at all aspects of 
our school: the children’s behaviour, collective worship, R.E., 
the ethos of the school and many other areas. In ALL these 
sections we were judged to be OUTSTANDING. The inspector 
stated that we had children who were confident, well mannered 
and very well behaved who are proud of their school. They 
particularly praised the strong links between all members of the 
church and the school community. So, thank you to everyone 
who supports our school. 

Midday supervisor vacancy 

We have a vacancy for the above for Wednesday and Fri-
days lunchtimes at Kniveton School. The position involves 
supervising the children whilst they have lunch and at 
play. Please ring 07950 255891and speak to Lynn Board, 
head teacher if you are interested. Starts September. 
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On a wet, dreary July day Class 3 set off for their school trip to Llandudno. We were pleased 
to have several members of the Get Together club joining us on the coach. We arrived to 
dampness and set off to carry out our Geography tasks such as carrying out a traffic survey 
and looking at the use of land and coastal erosion.  It has never rained before when we have 
visited Llandudno but we didn’t allow it to dampen our spirits. In the afternoon we were 
able to go on the pier to spend our ‘wages’ from Tummy Rumblers, our school business and 
then the sun came out ( slightly!) and we were able to play cricket on the beach and paddle 
in the sea.  John Bradbury met a particularly vicious seagull who twice attacked him for his 
packed sandwiches! (They must have been tasty Nancy!)  We had a brilliant day. 

 

Can you guess who this is?  

We had great fun in the sea. 
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This is a reminder to members of Derbyshire Alert to be 
cautious if you receive unexpected emails from banks, etc.   
For example, you receive an email that looks like it’s from 
your bank. The message may ask you to ‘update’, ‘validate’ or 
‘confirm’ your details. It will probably direct you to a website that looks just like your 
bank’s site. It’s all designed to trick you into revealing your personal information and 
passwords so the scammers can raid your account, run up bills or commit financial crimes 
in your name. This is called phishing. 
 Protect yourself 
Remember: although your bank may contact you by email, they will never ask you to 
confirm your user name and password by clicking on a link in an email and visiting a 
website. 
 Read the advice on www.banksafeonline.org.uk   
Unsure about an e-mail you have received? -  Some common forms of false e-mails 
include: 
  
 False claims that people have won on a national / state lottery (known as fake lottery 
scams). 
 False claims that people have been left money in a will (known as will frauds). 
 False requests from banks or other financial institutions for customers to verify their 
security details (known as phishing frauds). 
 False requests for help from people to assist in moving large sums of money from one 
jurisdiction to another, in return for a high percentage fee (known as advanced fee, or 
"419" frauds). 
 False requests to people using Internet auction sites to remit monies owed via routes 
other than the official settlement system run by the genuine Internet site. 
  
If you receive any of these kinds of e-mails and if you are unsure about any e-mail you 
receive, the best general advice we can give is do not respond to it in any way. Delete the e
-mail without replying to it.  Report scam emails to Action Fraud at 
email@actionfraud.org.uk  To report fraud, get advice or view the latest fraud news and 
alerts visit www.actionfraud.org.uk Action Fraud is the UK's national fraud and internet 
crime reporting centre. 

Should you not already be aware from national news coverage, Britvic Soft Drinks is re-
calling ALL Robinsons Fruit Shoot and Fruit Shoot Hydro packs, featuring the new design 
cap, due to a packaging safety issue.   
Consumers with any affected product should return it to the retailer for a refund. 
 Britvic have confirmed this is a precautionary measure. Further details can be obtained 
from their website: 
http://www.britvic.co.uk/en/Media-Centre/News/Current/FruitShootProductRecall.aspx 
 Message sent on behalf of Samantha Hancock (Police, Business Crime Reduction Manager, 
Business Crime) Nottinghamshire Police 

Message sent by Trisha Mellor (Police, Community Information Officer, Derbyshire)  
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Police in Derbyshire are warning young people of the dangers of making 
hoax calls to emergency services.  
  
The advice not to waste police time comes as schools prepare to break up for the 
summer holidays. Officers are reminding young people that if they make repeated 
nuisance calls to police they could have their mobile phone blocked, their parents 
will be contacted and they could be prosecuted for wasting police time.  
  
In the last year, three people have been prosecuted for making unnecessary and 
abusive calls to Derbyshire police with punishments including a restraining order, 
fines and a 12 month conditional discharge.   
In June a man was issued a fixed penalty notice for making nuisance calls to 
police.   
  
Chief Inspector Tracy Harrison, from the force’s contact management department, 
said: “Public reporting is an important part of the fight against crime and any 
attempt to disrupt this service will be investigated thoroughly. "Every time someone 
misuses the 999 they are potentially putting others lives at risk. This is especially 
true when we receive a large number of nuisance calls as it could impact on how 
quickly other emergency calls are answered. 
"This behaviour is unacceptable and we will continue to actively pursue those who 
make malicious calls."Safer Neighbourhoods officers are also visiting schools 
speaking to pupils about nuisance calls and also when to call 999 and when to call 
the non-emergency number 101.   
On average, Derbyshire police receives 385 calls per day on the 999 number and 
around one third of these are not genuine emergencies. You should only call 999 
in a real emergency - when a crime is happening, when someone suspected of a 
crime is nearby or where someone is injured, being threatened or in danger.  
 

Message sent by Carol Hardwick (Police, Community Information Officer, 

Derbyshire) 

At Kniveton Chapel there are some service dates which will not follow the normal 
pattern during September and October.  On 9th September there will not be a service 
here in Kniveton as we are attending a special service at our sister chapel in Tissington.  
There will be a morning family service as usual on 23rd September.   

Dates for your diary.  Our Harvest Festival this year will be held on 14th October in the 
evening, at 6.30 pm, and the traditional Harvest Auction will be held, as usual, in the 
chapel on the following day, the 15th October.  Of course, our Auctioneer will be none 
other than the renowned David Bott.  An evening of fun and laughter is guaranteed.  We 
hope to see many of you on both days. 

Looking ahead to November, and more about this next month, please put the 25th No-
vember in your diaries.  We will again be blessing the Christmas Shoe Boxes on that day 
at 11 am, and trust that you will again support this very worthwhile project.  We are pro-
posing to hold this particular service in the Village Hall but will confirm this later, and 
hope that children from the school and village will be able to take part.  Look out for 
more information in the next edition of the magazine. 

The Chapel will be open on 8th September for the annual cycle ride.  This is the first time 
we have been part of this event, and we will welcome cyclists between the hours of 10 
am and 6 pm.  If you have never seen inside the chapel but would like to do so, this is an 
opportunity for you pop in, even if you are not cycling but walking, or even driving.  Wel-
come!! 
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The Get Together Club 

Thanks to Derbyshire Dales District Council for the donation towards our Jubilee Tea Party 
 
A mystery tour with afternoon tea on 5th July proved very popular, especially when the sun 
can out and we where able to have a look round the garden at Marsh Farm.  John Bradbury 
worked out the route for us taking in Carsington Water, Turnditch, Alkmonton, Longford, 
Ednaston, Hollington to name but a few ending at Marsh Farm in Abbots Bromley where 
Mrs Hollins and her staff made us really welcome for afternoon tea.  
 
Our next meeting is in the village hall when we welcome Patrick Cooke.  
 
We are all looking forward to our day out at Thoresby Hall on the 9th August 2012, this 
should prove to be a really good day for us all.  Report and pictures in next edition. 
 
If you would like to come along to our meetings where you will be made most welcome or 
have a copy of the programme please contact Liz (346078). 

Trading Standards are warning Derbyshire residents to be aware of unsolicited telephone 
calls from businesses claiming to offer “free” burglar alarms, following a number of reports 
that such businesses are targeting elderly and vulnerable consumers in the county.  
The callers may mislead people into believing that the alarms are ‘free’ and that the 
business is working with the police. They may also suggest that crime is rising in the 
consumer’s area. They will persuade people to have a subsequent home visit which in 
practice can become a pressurised sales pitch, often lasting for hours.  
The alarms offered may well be free but the cost of maintaining and monitoring the system 
will be very expensive and the agreement can last for many years. Claims are also often 
made about alarms being directly linked to police stations, which is not the case.  
Trading Standards advice is to be very cautious of such calls. If you do buy anything costing 
over £35 from a trader at your door, then the law gives you a 7 day “cooling off” period to 
change your mind. The trader must give you a written cancellation notice if you agree to 
buy the goods or service. Failure to give this notice is a crime.  
If you are considering purchasing an alarm or other security system for your home then it is 
highly recommended that you obtain several quotes before making a commitment. You 
can also find reputable traders on the Derbyshire County Council Trusted Trader 
Scheme. Officers vet all traders on the scheme for trustworthiness and to ensure that they 
comply with consumer protection laws.  
You can call Citizens Advice Consumer Helpline to report such activity and get advice about 
consumer issues. If you’re looking for a Trusted Trader contact Call Derbyshire on 08456 
058058 or log on to www.derbyshire.gov.uk/trustedtrader 
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KNIVETON WI  
At our June meeting our guest speaker was Barbara Egerton who 
has been a beekeeper for over thirty years.  Her first three years 
were unsuccessful, but this didn’t deter her and she now has a 
successful business. 

Barbara went on to tell us about a year in the life of beekeeping.  
The bees mainly produce honey from May until August.  During 
the winter months the bees huddle together for warmth, rotating 
themselves from the outside to the middle.  We learnt about the life of the hive from the 
queen bee, the workers and the drones.  How the communication system works among 
the bees, doing a figure of eight dance indicating direction to find nectar, and how they 
work with the magnetic fields of the earth.  What amazing insects they are!  They are at 
present suffering with a mite, which feeds on them. Research is ongoing with this problem. 

We then learnt about the products produced from bees, and how they are put to good 
use.  Pollen added to honey helps people who suffer from hay fever and asthma.  Honey 
can be put on wounds to help with the healing process.  Honey never deteriorates, even 
samples have been found in the pyramids, which are still edible. 

After wards, we sampled the honey, with many pots being bought. 

Barbara was thanked by our own Barbara (Palmer) for a most enjoyable evening having 
learnt a lot about bees, and how important they are to nature. 

Members have put their names forward to go on an evening tour of Derby Cathedral, a 
Tudor Wedding day and the Autumn Council Meeting in Derby. 

The social half hour raffle was won by Kath Cowlishaw and Nancy Bradbury. 

Our hostesses for the evening were Kath Cowlishaw and Susan Clarke. 

IN DERBYSHIRE 
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KNIVETON CONTACTS 
Rector Post vacant 372138 

Church Wardens John Bradbury 344166 

 June Holman 300818 

Chapel Sister Merle 343793 

Parish Council  Mike Severn (Clerk to PC) 372801 

 mike.severn@btopenworld.com 

Kniveton WI Pam Stafford 345716 

Village Hall Nancy Bradbury 344166 

Ashbourne Scouts, Cubs and Beavers 343059 

Ashbourne Rainbows, Brownies, Guides 360781 

The Red Lion Kniveton Craig and Sam 345554 

The Ketch Kniveton Tony 348130 

Household Waste Collections DDDC 341009 

Newsletter   Mary Vaughan 343308 

 willowbank@kniveton.net 

Newsletter Diary Margaret Farrington 

 mfarrington@btinternet.com 

Get Together Club Liz Howe 346078 

 liz.howe1579@btinternet.com 

Member of Parliament Patrick McLoughlin 020 721 3511 

 patrick.mcloughlin.mp@parliament.uk 

Police Non Emergency 101 

Crimestoppers Anonymous Information 0800 555 111 

Severn Trent Water Identity of Callers 0800 783 4444 

The closing date for items for the next edition of Kniveton News is  
20th September 2012.  

Please send items via e-mail to willowbank@kniveton.net  or by post or by  hand to Mary 
Vaughan, Willowbank, Kniveton DE6 1JJ. Please write out exactly what you would like to go 

in, please do not expect me to write the for you.   
No articles  by telephone please. 

For any queries relating to the Kniveton Whist Drives  
please contact John Bradbury  


